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Dear Editor,
COVID-19 is a SARS CoV-2 type novel contagious human disease 

that affected several countries in the world. Serological tests are 
particularly valuable in epidemiological studies that aim to determine 
the immunity levels of the affected population, including both 
diagnosed and asymptomatic individuals. SARS Cov-2 virus includes 4 
structural proteins. Among these, S and N proteins are the most studied 
antigens. All advancing techniques focused on detection of IgM and IgG 
antibodies [1,2]. Due to the short half-life of IgM antibodies (5-6 days) 
and the long half-life of IgG antibodies (21 days), IgM count decreases 
to undetectable levels, while IgG count is maintained further. Certain 
studies demonstrated that individuals who survived the COVID-19 
infection continued to produce antibodies against significant sections 
of the virus for several months. However, the duration that these 
antibodies remain active and whether they are sufficient to protect 
against reinfection remains unclear. In a study, it was observed that 
COVID-19 antibodies protected most individuals from re-infection for 
six months [3]. In the antibody test we conducted on several healthcare 
professionals who were COVID-19-positive more than 6 months ago 

in our hospital demonstrated that the positivity continued and even 
increased in certain cases.

The conducted antibody test, namely Elecsys® Anti-SARS-CoV-2, 
is an in vitro immunochemistry test that qualitatively identifies SARS-
CoV-2 antibodies (including IgG) in human serum and plasma. The 
test was developed as an assistant in the determination of the immune 
system response to SARS-CoV-2. 

However, further comprehensive studies are required to determine 
long-term immunity. We hope this letter would serve as a pioneer for 
future studies.
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